
 
 

IMPORTANT HEALTH COVERAGE TAX DOCUMENTS 

Information about Tax Year 2023 Form 1095-B 

 

Posted February 5, 2024 –  

Tax Form 1095-B shows the months you had minimum essential coverage through New Hampshire Medicaid. 
Due to the individual shared responsibility penalty remaining at zero for tax year 2023, the IRS no longer 
requires individuals to file a Tax Form 1095-B with their federal taxes.   

For tax year 2023, the New Hampshire Department of Health and Human Services will not send individuals a 
1095-B.  

All Medicaid beneficiaries who had at least one day of Medicaid coverage in 2023 may request a copy of their 
Tax Form 1095-B from the Department of Health and Human Services.  

To request a Tax Form 1095-B for from the Department of Health and Human Services contact us using the 
email address, phone number, or mailing address listed below: 

1. Email: 1095Brequest@dhhs.nh.gov  

2. Phone: 1-844-275-3447 (1-844-ASK-DHHS)  

3. Mail: NH Department of Health & Human Services  
          Bureau of Family Assistance  
          129 Pleasant Street  
          Concord, NH 03301 

 
When requesting a Tax Form 1095-B you will be required to provide personal information such as: 

1. MID Number 
2. Social Security Number 
3. Date of Birth 
4. Current Address 

If you request a copy of your 1095-B with the required information, the Department will furnish you with a 
2023 Tax Form 1095-B within 30 days of the date the request is received.  


